

Newsletter Date

April 15, 2019

LEGAL ALERT

Illinois Municipalities Prohibited From Creating "Right-to-Work" Zones

On Friday, April 12, 2019, Governor J.B. Pritzker signed into law the "Collective Bargaining Freedom Act," Public Act 101-003, which prohibits local governments from establishing so-called "right-to-work" zones. A right-to-work zone is an area where private-sector employees can work in union-protected positions without having to join the union or pay union membership dues. Such zones, which would prohibit compulsory union membership and dues payment, were seen by labor advocates as a threat to the strength and stability of private-sector labor unions.

The new Collective Bargaining Freedom Act expressly allows private -sector unions to require union membership and dues-payment as conditions of employment. Under the Act, local governments may not enact laws, ordinances or regulations which restrict the right of private-sector labor unions to require membership and dues from its employees — the Illinois legislature has the exclusive authority to pass any such regulations. The Act provides that any existing law, ordinance, or regulation that prevents private-sector unions from requiring union membership and/or dues-payment is void. Private individuals who are aggrieved by any such law, ordinance, or regulation will have the right to sue the unit of government responsible for the same. The law passed with overwhelming support in both the House and the Senate, and is effective immediately.

<u>NOTE</u>: the new law does not affect or otherwise conflict with last year's landmark Supreme Court decision in *Janus v. AFSCME*, which prohibits *public* sector labor unions from requiring employees to join unions or pay compulsory union fees.

We encourage our clients to contact us to discuss the local impact of the Act and to consult with us before enacting any ordinances or regulations which might affect private-sector union security agreements. For any questions or comments you might have regarding this newsletter, please feel free to contact:

Authored By:

Name: Mark D. Goldich

Email: mdgoldich@ktjlaw.com

Phone: 312-984-6411



For any questions or comments you might have regarding this newsletter, please feel free to contact:

Chicago Office

20 N. Wacker Drive, Ste. 1660 Chicago, IL 60606 T: (312) 984-6400 F: (312) 984-6444

Orland Park Office

15010 S. Ravinia Ave., Ste. 10 Orland Park, IL 60462 T: (708) 349-3888 F: (708) 349-1506

This newsletter is not to be construed as legal advice or a legal opinion under any circumstance. The contents are solely intended for general informative purposes, and the readers of this newsletter are strongly urged to contact their attorney with regard to any concepts discussed herein.

This newsletter may be deemed advertising under the laws of the Supreme Court of Illinois.

© 2019 Klein, Thorpe and Jenkins, Ltd.